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As an extension of the USL, KLA's mission is to serve players, parents, coaches, officials, program administrators, leagues, members, and fans.
KLA Board Meeting Minutes

February 12, 2014

Attendance: Brandon Davis, Ann Fleming, Sean Fox, Mike Havill, Kim Marek, Chris Niblock, Kennedy Simpson, Ryan Smith, Dean Walker, and Greg Schuler

Greg Schuler called the meeting to order at 6:35 PM.

Greg Schuler made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 14, 2014 Board meeting. Ann Fleming seconded and the motion passed unanimously.

Finance Report: Chris Niblock

· Chris reported that the first round of funds were received from US Lacrosse. He noted that many schools need to let Stickhead know what equipment is needed other than Scott County.

· Dean informed the committee that grant dollars for PRP in 2013 were never used due the fact that the team didn’t materialize. This year, PRP has 24 girls signed up and the team is ready to play. Dean motioned that $1K for the 2014 season be granted for transportation reimbursement purposes since 10 out of the 14 games scheduled are away. This was seconded by Anne. A vote was taken and approved by all eleven committee members.

High School Boys League: Andy Tarter

· Andy was not present, but Greg reported that all coaches’ responsibility forms needs to be turned in by the 3/15/14 deadline.

Louisville Youth Leagues: Ryan Smith

· Ryan informed the board that four exemptions were grated for MS girls as follows: Three 5th graders from St. Margaret Mary can play up for Sacred Heart Model School (6th, 7th, 8th), and an 8th grade goalie from Sacred Heart Middle School will play for Holy Trinity. 

· Edie has finalized the schedule/MS girls.

· The schedule/MS boys is not yet finalized

· 7th/8th  boys dropping a B team

· 5th/6th boys adding an extra team

· 3rd/4th grade boy’s teams are a work in progress. Ryan hopes to finalize this by the 3rd week in March.

· Ann raised a question about the addition of adding teams. Isn’t there a deadline, and if so, what is it? 

· Mike Havill informed the committee that the 3rd and 4th grade season starts after March 5th.

· Greg suggested that we discuss ways to better ensure that a deadline is met for adding/dropping teams.
Program Development: Sean Fox

· Sean is working closely with Athens Chilesburg Elementary School and is hoping to meet with the school board about promoting a self-run lacrosse program in Fayette County. He has received tremendous support from the physical education department. He will be meeting with LYLA to discuss who would be responsible for running this program.
· Sean also informed the board that Rob VanPill of Scott County YMCA, has expressed interest in starting a lacrosse league for boys and girls. It is not clear at this point what age groups would be considered. 
· Brandon Davis, in conjunction with Rob VanPill, has setup a lacrosse basics co-ed clinic for 3rd, 4th and 5th graders on March 23, 2014.
· Sean also reported that John Durham, of Notre Dame Academy in Northern Kentucky, is in full support of starting a MS lacrosse program. Tom McKee also reported that there is strong parental support to start a program this spring. 

· Greg advised Sean and Tom to stay in touch with John Durham and provide support. Greg asked Chris if teams could request grants after the deadline. Chris told him that this was acceptable if it helps build and program and there is need. Sean will follow up.

· Dean also met with John and reported that KLA could also help him with the Erlanger School system by providing soft lacrosse sticks and balls. Dean will follow up and report back to KLA.

· Tom has been in contact with the athletic director at Turkey Frost School and there is interest in starting a boy’s team first, then a girl’s team if warranted.

Education and Training: Dean Walker

· Dean reported that the Indiana Level II conference went well. Leslie Sherman, of US Lacrosse, wants all coaches (MS/HS) to be certified at all levels in Indiana. Dean suggested that all Louisville Metro coaches be certified too.

· Dean also noted that in Indiana, no financial assistance is given to coaches for certification which is mandatory. We need to continue to discuss how we want to handle this in KY.

BLOA: Greg Schuler for Wayne Coffey

· Wayne inquired about how KLA is going to financially support training for officials in 2014. 

· Greg suggested that a fuller discussion be held at the summer retreat but for this year, a proposal will be made under “New Business” as to an adjustment for financial support during this current fiscal year.

KLUB: John Slider

· Dean reported that the turnout for officials was strong.

· Greg indicated that Lexington needs more officials and that Louisville’s numbers look good.

Old Business:

· Kennedy will have reviewed the KLA By-Laws by the next board meeting and report on his findings.

· Chris asked about the status of the 2013 MS checks that are still in Mike Anderson’s possession.  Ryan has spoken to Mike and told him that KLA needs them ASAP. Greg asked Kennedy to draft an email to Mike letting him know that these checks are to be delivered to Chris by the end of February. Ryan to provide Kennedy with Mike’s email address.

· The following corrections will be made to the January 14, 2014 minutes: 

     1. Louisville Youth/Mike 2nd the motion


2. The wording in Dean’s report will be changed as follows: Martha Lane
Collins HS will host the high school tournament for new and/or developing
teams.

New Business:

· Brandon asked that two coaches from KY be nominated ASAP to run the IN/KY. Ann informed the committee that Kyle Stratton of Collegiate is the head coach of the IN/KY team. Greg asked Ann to follow up.

· Sean Fox will now serve as the KLA liaison for Lexington HS girls teams. He requested that KLA provide him with the names and numbers of all Lexington lacrosse personnel. Greg will provide all contact information for the Lexington/Bluegrass area.

· Presently, there are 27 new officials between KLUB and BLOA. After much discussion on how KLA can financially assist new officials, a motion was made by Greg to give $75 to trainees in 2014 to be used at their discretion (dues, uniforms, etc.). This motion was seconded by Chris and approved by the eleven committee members present. Per Chris, this money will be distributed after Spring Break (2nd week in April).

· Ann to provide RFP for HS Tournament/States. Greg asked that a list be created for all acceptable sites.

· Greg asked Ryan to speak to LYLA about having a Louisville/Lexington championship this year.

· Kim asked if the KLA website listed the 2014 schedules for all Louisville, Lexington, and surrounding area teams (e.g. Northern KY). Ann informed the committee that the KLA teams are posted and a link for LYLA is on the site. Brandon indicated that a list of all KY teams could be viewed on MaxPrep. Greg asked for KLA to find a way to incorporate this information on the KLA website so viewers don’t have to navigate from one site to the next in an effort to gather information. 

The meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM. Greg made the motion, and it was seconded by Brandon.

The next KLA Board meeting will be on Sunday, March 16, 2014 at 6:15. The format will be a phone conference call.

Respectfully submitted,

Kim Marek

